CHURCH of the MESHAH Sherbrooke SLW & Simpson E April 11, 1924. My dear Sir Arthur:-I spoke to Col. Bovey the other day about Principal Jack's visit the end of next month. He is, I understand, to speak at Convocation on May 29th, and is to be the guest of the University. He is to stay over and preach at the Church of the Messiah on June first. I have asked him to be my guest for such part of his stay as he can give us, but of course the University takes precedence. I do not wish to interfere in any way with plans that you wish to make for Principal Jacks' entertainment, but will be glad to co-operate so far as I can. Of course I shall be glad to have him as guest for as much of his stay as possible. With sincere regards I am, Faithfully yours, Sing B. Sumo